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On the 16th July, 20 aviators from the 

Sunraysia Sport Aircraft Club flew over to 

Stonefield or should I say the Stienfield 

Flugplatz. Fifteen stayed for a fabulous 

evening of fellowship, pizza and red wine. 

 

Our hosts Stephen and his lovely lady Janice 

with the assistance of Ross, Pam, John 

Glennys, John, Peter, Phil, Ian and Des made it a night to remember, The snoring 

from the hangar was only overshadowed by the chiming of the wall clock 

 

Stephen a big thank you for a great time and can we please do it again next year. 

 

On the 14th of August at 10am we have our AGM please mark on your calendar and 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ..v ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀŦǘŜǊǿŀǊŘǎΣ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ a 

position on the committee into Brian before the meeting. 

 

I along with Karen and Dougal will be standing again but more of that and other 

club matters in my Presidents Report to be presented at the AGM.  As you know 

Brian will be retiring from the position as Secretary, he will be sadly missed, his 

commitment to the club over the past 25 years will be a hard act to follow.  

 

We have one nomination for that position and I urge all members to get behind the 

incoming secretary and give her or him every assistance to make to transition as 

smooth as possible. 

 

See you at the Club. 

 

Stay safe and keep flying 

 

Jeff Woodroffe 

President 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Dear SSAC Members and Friends , as this is my last 

secretaries report I would like to t ake this opportunity to 

recognise some of the past and present members who have 

contributed to the development and present existence of our 

SSAClub based at Wentworth.  

 

The start of our clubs journey began almost 37 years ago  on the 11th of December 

1979  when an advertisement placed in the Sunraysia Daily By Les Stack, seeking like minded 

aviation enthusiasts to join together to form a Sunraysia  SAAA chapter, The foundation 

members consisted of Les Stack ,Pearce Dunn ,Laurie Smith, Ron Robertson, Jill & Terry sparks 

Rupe Wheatlands ,and Stan Brabender. From this beginning grew the SSAC as we know it 

today. 

I first became interested in becoming a member after attending the Queens Birthday 

Culluleraine Fly ins, when Ultralights mostly were basic rag & tube machines.These fly-ins were 

the foundation of the development of our club under the visionary and enthusiastic i nput of 

people like Doug Pardew, Doug Clark ,Leon Eames, Ian Gregory ,Laurie Smith and later ,Mike 

Watson ,Graeme Milne, and others. 

Since I first became a member of our club about 25years ago I have had the privilege of 

contributing as an executive member in both the President and Secretaries rolls for about 18 of 

those years, but now feel it is time to stand aside to make way for new people and 

ideas. However compared to the Founding members of the group and early years members I  

am a relative new chum. I have always been mindfull  that t he development of our club to this 

present day has in the past ,and continues to be to this present time , the result of the many 

dedicated members who have given generously of their time and talents from its beginning up 

to this present day.  

 Without disre spect to all others who have contributed  ,several of our members have 

been recognised for their exceptional contribution to the club by awarding of Life Memberships, 

These being Leon Eames (Past President), Lorraine Powell (Past President) Peter Johnston Dec. 

(Long serving Treasurer and Secretary ) Cliff Banks (Long time CFI ) who has contributed 

substantially to the development of our group through the training of a   significant number of 

pilots over the years, finally Mike Watson (Catering & general all-rounder). Mike is still very 

active around the club. 

 

My apologies to anyone who I have failed to include  in the above historical 

acknowledgments, but be assured that all contributors and trades skilled members contributions 

are valuable and appreciated. 

 

I wish to thank Tracy Taylor for offering to take over my Secretaries duties for the coming year.  

I also wish all those who will offer their services as executive members ,committee members, or 

general volunteers , an enjoyable and satisfying year ahead, 

 

 



Please find a separate attached sheet  depicting the past office bearers from 1979 to the 

present day ( unfortunately I have been unable to fill in some blanks from the 1982 / 1989 

period.) 

If anyone can assist in completing this information it would be mu ch appreciated , I will 

continue to try and complete this list in recognition of our past leaders.  

 

Cheers to all.  

Brian W.Middleton  

SSAC Secretary (Retiring)  

Email  brianmiddleton12@iprimus.com.au  

Mob. 0408690650  
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Well once again, Welcome all to another edition 

of the Sunraysia Sport Aviation Newsletter.   

 

This July edition is again about good folk  

doing good things,  which is the moto of this 

publication. 

 

It does not matter if you are a high achiever or 

just one of those everyday good folk who assist along the way. Each and everyone 

has a place in this publication and a place at Wenty.   

 

One can only be appreciative of the comments made by Dave Sammut at the last 

meeting of the SSAC in the Wenty Club rooms Sunday 10 July 2016.  Dave spoke of his 

commitment as a volunteer (as well as others) to the club and how he has supported 

ǘƘŜ ²Ŝƴǘȅ /ƭǳō ƻǾŜǊ ǘƛƳŜΦ  5ŀǾŜΩǎ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘŀƭƪ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ǿŀǎ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƎŀƛƴŜŘ ŀ well 

earned applause from all the gathering. Well done. 

 

Also included in this July addition is a number of venues, places or interest near and 

far that perhaps Aviators and Friends may wish to visit and enjoy the local 

ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅΦ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ need much - just your commitment.  

 

Like with other committee members the Publicity officers/editors position of the 

{{!/ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǾŀŎŀƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !DaΦ  L ǿƛǎƘ ŀƭƭ ƴƻƳƛƴŜŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ 

role all the best  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

Disclaimer: 
The content of this newsletter is gathered from many sources and is published for entertainment purposes only. 

It does not replace any fact, instruction, procedure or law set out by any regulating authority or vendor. If you 

act on any content contained in this newsletter or previous editions, you do so entirely at your own risk. Opinion 

expressed in this newsletter is not necessarily the opinion of the editor or of the Sunraysia Sport Aircraft Club. 



Our Reference:  

Your Reference:  

Prepared By: Trevor Willcock, Team Leader 
Civil projects and 
Maintenance 

Phone:  

Date: 21
st
  July 2016 

 

 
Pooncarie Aerodrome. 
 
Wentworth Shire Council operates both Wentworth and Pooncarie Aerodrome as registered aerodromes 
ƛƴ ŀŎŎƻǊŘŀƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ /!{!Ωǎ aŀƴǳŀƭ ƻŦ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎΣ !Ŏǘ ŀƴŘ wŜƎǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Řŀȅ ǘƻ Řŀȅ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǘ 
Pooncarie are the responsibility of Mr Tony Holgate, Wentworth Shire Councils resident town ganger. 
 
Tony holds the same accreditations as an Aerodrome Reporting and Works Safety Officer (ARO) as all 
involved in the operations at Wentworth Aerodrome and accordingly Tony must maintain the aerodrome 
to the standards dictated by CASA. Wentworth bŀǎŜŘ !whΩǎ ŀssist to cover times of leave and 
maintenance at Pooncarie as required. 
 
Pooncarie Aerodrome is situated 1.1NM as the crow flies from Pooncarie, the aerodrome services the 
town and local farming community, with regular visits from RFDS, the Flying Chaplin and the occasional 
visitor. The aerodrome has basic services of public telephone and toiletsΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ мр ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǎǘǊƻƭƭ ǘƻ 
town or you could ring the Pooncarie Pub (03 5029 5205), who would be only too happy to pick you up 
and drop you at the main bar. 
 
The aerodrome has a well maintained gravel RWY 06/24, sealed taxiway and apron with PAL operated 
lighting, as well as portable emergency lighting should it be required. The most significant improvement 
at Pooncarie has been the installation of RWY lighting which was born out of the tragic loss of Mr Bill 
Gilfillan who passed away as a result of injuries received during a motor vehicle accident between 
Menindee and Pooncarie in 1979, RFDS were unable to land on the unlighted RWY and Mr Gilfillan sadly 
lost his life. 
 
This saw the formation of the Gilfillan Memorial Lighting committee who raised $15000.00 toward the 
total cost of $40000.00 for the lighting. The lighting was official commissioned on the 3rd of June 1983 by 
the Member for Riverina Mr Noel Hicks, with speeches from Member for Murray Mr Tim Fisher, 
Wentworth Shire President Mr Ron Gebert and Committee Chairman Mr Ted Smith. 
The official commissioning of the Gilfillan Memorial Lighting was attended by 300 people with a fly over 
and activation of the lighting by the RFDS. Memorabilia of the event can be found at the Pooncarie town 
hall and at the aerodrome. 
 

 
 

 

Wentworth 
Shire Council 

26-28 Adelaide Street WENTWORTH NSW 2648 
PO Box 81 WENTWORTH NSW 2648 

 

 

 

 



 
Once upon a time.  Far far away. Lƴ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǎƻǳΩ ǿŜǎǘ ǘƻǿƴ ƻŦ ²ŜƴǘǿƻǊǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

state of New South Wales, wise men had gathered for the final completion stages 

of the upgrade to hangar 3 at the Wentworth Airport 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      Jeff Woodroffe  John Peel, Jeff Woodroffe           Dave & Jeff  
    Dave Sammut and Peter Hupfeld 

 

 

Wentworth Council Airport takes delivery of 5000 litres of Aviation fuel 6/7/16 

        
  Pic: Vic Richards and Barry Parfrey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Querky Road Laws still enforceable (NSW) 

#Not restrain vehicle properly ?        $106      (maybe a horse thing) 

#Not sit astride Bicycle riders seat facing forward  $106 

#Drive vehicle in Disrepair cause damage to road  

#Use fog lights not in fog/mist etc  $106 

 



 

Building the sliding hangar doors for the Hangar 3 Extension  
 

       Dave Sammut                   Peter Skipsey 

          Pics taken 3 July 2016 

 

 

 

 
                           

These pics were taken 3 July 2016 of Brad,  just 

one of those nice blokes attending to his prided 

and joy, a Jabiru 160 Registration 24-4486 which 

is hangared at Wentworth. Brad is a retired 

Victorian Ambulance officer and runs an orchard 

in the Coomealla district near Dareton / 

Wentworth.  Well done mate and shiny too,  

/ƘŜŜǊǎ 9ŘΩ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 


